St. George Board of Appeals
St. George Town Office
Organizational Review Meeting
June 11, 2020

The meeting was called to order at 6:25 p.m. by Chair Steve Miller. Members present at the
town office were: Steve Miller, Chair, Mark Bartholomew, Richard Cohen, William Reinhardt,
Sandra Roak, and Fred Carey. Pauline Miller was present via Zoom. Also present at the town
office were: CEO Terry Brackett and Richard Bates.

Quorum: A quorum was present.

Nomination and Election of Chair: A nomination was made by Richard Cohen, seconded by
William Reinhardt, to elect Steve Miller as Chair to the Board of Appeals. The vote was 5-0.

Adjustments to Agenda: None.

Minutes: Chair Miller dispensed with the reading of the minutes from the last meeting (in
2018).

Board Discussions: Chair Miller reviewed procedures for the Appeals Hearing. Richard Bates
was host and operated the Zoom call.

Attorney William Kelly is representing the Town in the Naughton case and was present. Mr.
Kelly asked if the Board wanted to discuss procedure or had any general questions. It was noted
that Pauline Miller was the new alternate and Sandra Roak was the new regular member and
neither had attended an appeals board meeting before.

Fred Carey inquired who the alternates were for this hearing. Chair Miller stated that Fred Carey
and Pauline Miller were the alternates for the Organizational Review meeting.

Attorney Costigan asked why the Naughtons and their attorney were not present. Chair Miller
stated he was told the Naughtons would not be in attendance, but Richard Bates reported that
Heidi Naughton had signed in.

There was no further business to come before the Board of Appeals. At 6:45 p.m., a motion was
made by Mark Bartholomew, seconded by Richard Cohen to adjourn the meeting, 5-0.

Respectfully submitted,

Marguerite R. Wilson
Board of Appeals Recording Secretary



